受	験	番	号

2 0 1 7 年度 B-Ⅱ選考 英語

1 Listening Test

このテストは Section 1 と Section 2 があります。英文は2 度放送されます。

Section 1	対話と質問を聞き、その答えとして最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4
	の中から 一つ選び、番号で答えなさい 。
Section 2	英文と質問を聞き、その答えとして最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4
	の中から 一つ選び、番号で答えなさい 。

Section 1

- (1) 1 He took the bus.
 - 2 He took the train.
 - 3 He walked.
 - 4 He went by car.

Section 2

- (1) 1 Purple tulips.
 - 2 Red tulips.
 - 3 Yellow tulips.
 - 4 Orange tulips.

- (2) 1 Buy potatoes.
 - 2 Take Peter to the supermarket.
 - 3 Get a jacket.
 - 4 Buy a jacket.

- (2) 1 The woman.
 - 2 The woman's daughter.
 - 3 The woman's son.
 - 4 The woman's husband.

- (3) 1 He had a cold.
 - 2 His son had a cold.
 - 3 He broke his leg.
 - 4 His wife broke her leg.
- (3) 1 Some snacks.
 - 2 A bag.
 - 3 Hiking shoes.
 - 4 A cap.

- (4) 1 To Lisa's house.
 - 2 To the baseball game.
 - 3 To the concert.
 - 4 To the library.

- (4) 1 Her family's trip.
 - 2 Her favorite pictures.
 - 3 Her new friends.
 - 4 Her French cooking.

- (5) 1 Yesterday.
 - 2 This weekend.
 - 3 Next month.
 - 4 Next winter.

- (5) 1 3.
 - 2 13.
 - 3 30.
 - 4 40.

2	次の(1)から(16)までの()に入るのにもっとと適切なものを 1,2,3,4 の中から 一つ選び、番号で答えなさい 。
(1)	A: You like reading. () your sister like reading, too? 1 Is 2 Do 3 Did 4 Does
(2)	A: Where is Kathy? B: In the teacher's room. She is talking () her math teacher now. 1 on 2 as 3 to 4 out
(3)	My mother and I () cooking dinner now. 1 are 2 am 3 did 4 was
(4)	A: I can't find my keys. B: I saw () on the kitchen table. 1 her 2 them 3 their 4 it
(5)	A: I don't have a dictionary with me today. May I () your dictionary? B: Sure. 1 ask 2 study 3 play 4 borrow
(6)	I watched that movie three days (). 1 next 2 soon 3 ago 4 well
(7)	() off your shoes when you enter a Japanese house. 1 Take 2 Get 3 Put 4 Give
(8)	I went to the store to () an eraser. 1 get 2 got 3 getting 4 gets
(9)	I like volleyball. It's really (). I play it every day after school. 1 hard 2 boring 3 fun 4 tired
(10)	A: Enjoy your trip. B: Thanks. I () send you a postcard. 1 are 2 am 3 do 4 will

(11) A:	() did you	go ho	ome early, Yu	ımi?)		
B:	Ιh	ad to go to tl	he de	ntist with m	y m	other.		
	1	Where	2	Who	3	Why	4	How
(12) I a	am	very thirsty.	Ma	y I have a () of water,	Davi	d?
	1	glass	2	dish	3	pair	4	spoon
(13) A:	Ex	cuse me. I'	m loo	king for a sv	veat	er.		
B:	Н	ow about this	; ()? It look	s go	od on you.		
	1	one	2	it	3	another	4	each
(14) A:	Н	ow was my E	nglis	h speech?				
B:	It	was good!	You d	id a good ()	•		
	1	time	2	job	3	work	4	voice
(15) M	ath	n is more () t]	han English	for	me.		
	1	beautiful	2	difficult	3	easier	4	harder
(16) Tl	he l	ibrary is on t	the () floor.				
	1	three	2 t	hird	3	clean	4	roof

3	次の	(1)から(5)までの会話について、()に入れるのに最も適切なもの
	を1,	2,3,4 の中から 一つ選び、番号で答えなさい 。
(1)	A: 0	Good luck on your speech contest, Hana.
	В: Т	'hanks, Mom. ()
	1	Let's go tomorrow.
	2	I'll do my best.
	3	It's famous.
	4	This is my ticket.
(2)	A: Y	ou look tired.
	B: I	'm afraid I have a cold.
	A: ()
	1	Let's go shopping.
	2	That's OK.
	3	That's too bad.
	4	It will be colder next week.
(3)	A:	I think it may rain tomorrow.
	B:	() I'm going to Kyoto for a school trip.
	1	It'll be rainy.
	2	I think so, too.
	3	I hope so.
	4	I hope not.
(4)	A: N	May I see your passport?
		Sure. ()
	1	New York.
	2	Here you are.
	3	I'll come back next Sunday.
	4	I'll take a plane.
(5)	A:	The telephone is ringing, Mom.
	B:	(), Lisa? I'm busy cooking <i>Tempura</i> .
	1	Do you want to watch TV
	2	Can you hear me
	3	Will you leave the message
	4	Will you answer it

4 次の(1)から(10)までの日本文の意味を表すように()内の語句を並っ替え、()内で2番目と4番目にくるものの番号を答えなさい。ただし、文のはじめにくる語(句)も小文字になっています。
(1) 私の寝室には、壁に何枚かの絵があります。 (① some pictures ② on ③ bedroom ④ my ⑤ has) the wall. 2番目 4番目 the wall.
(2) 私の母は、私が帰ったとき、本を読んでいました。 My mother (① reading ② when ③ was ④ came ⑤ I) home. 2番目 4番目 My mother
(3) あなたの新しいメールアドレスを教えてください。 Please (① new ② your ③ give ④ me ⑤ e-mail address). 2番目 4番目 Please □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □ □
(4) あなたは何度ハワイに行きましたか。 (① many ② you ③ did ④ how ⑤ times) go to Hawaii? 2番目 4番目 go to Hawaii?
(5) ケンは宿題が終わったら、テレビを見るつもりです。 (① Ken ② homework ③finishes ④ after ⑤his), he will watch TV. 2番目 4番目
(6) あなたは夏と冬ではどちらが好きですか。 (① better ② which ③ like ④ do you ⑤ season), summer or winter 2番目 4番目
(7) 私はアメリカ人の学生と友達になりました。 I(① friends ② a student ③ made ④ with ⑤ from) America. 2番目 4番目 I

(8) ホワイトさんは4月から私たちに英語を教え始めました。
Mr.White (① teaching ② English ③ started ④ in ⑤ us)April.
2番目 4番目 Mr. White
(9) ニューヨークは世界で最も大きな都市の1つです。
New York (① the ② biggest ③ one of ④ is ⑤ cities) in the
world.
2番目 4番目 New York in the world.
(10) 私の父は彼の店を私たちの家の前にオープンしました。
My father (①his shop ② in ③ of ④ opened ⑤ front) our
house.
2番目 4番目
My father our house.

5 次のスキー旅行の案内の内容に関して、(1)から(4)までの質問に対する答え として最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

Ski Trip

Kobe International Junior High School

Kobe International Junior High School is planning a ski trip.

Date: Dec. 25 to Dec. 29, 2017 Place: Hachi Kogen, Hyogo Place to stay: Asahi Inn

Price: ¥40,000

- ·Anyone can join this trip, whether you are a good skier or not.
- •We will check your level on the first day and *divide into three groups.
 - beginner, intermediate, and advanced levels —
- ·In each group, you will have a coach and take ski lessons.
- •At the end of the trip, you will get a *certificate to show that you finished 5-day ski lessons.
- *We will meet at 9 o'clock in the Music Hall in school and leave there at 9:30.
- *We will travel by bus.
- *You can rent a *ski outfit for \\$500 and ski equipment for \\$1,000 per day.

Notes:

- •If the number of students is smaller than five students, we will cancel our trip.
- ·If your sister goes with you, she will get a 10% discount.

*divide: 分ける *certificate: 証明書 *ski equipment: スキー用具

*ski outfit: スキーウエアー

- (1) How many levels are there in the ski lessons?
 - 1 One.
 - 2 Two.
 - 3 Three.
 - 4 Five.
- (2) Who can join this ski trip?
 - 1 Good skiers.
 - 2 Beginners.
 - 3 Anyone at any level.
 - 4 Skiers with a certificate.
 - (3) If you rent a ski outfit for three days and ski equipment for five days, you will pay
 - 1 5,000 yen.
 - 2 5,500 yen.
 - 3 6,000 yen.
 - 4 6,500 yen.
- (4) If only three students are interested in this trip,
 - 1 they will go by bus.
 - 2 they will have to pay more than 40,000 yen.
 - 3 they will get a 10% discount.
 - 4 the trip will be canceled.

6 次の E メールの内容に関して、(1)から(4)までの質問に対する答えとして 最も適切なものを 1,2,3,4 の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

From: Yumi Watanabe <yumiw@kis-net.com>

To: Yoko Ueda < Yoko@kis-net.com >

Date: December 8th, 2016 Subject: How are you?

Hello, Yoko,

You were absent from school today. I heard you have the *flu and cannot come to school for five days. I am so sad because we could not eat lunch and play volleyball after school together. How do you feel now? I will e-mail you every day and tell you the news about the classes and our volleyball team.

On December 10th, we will have to give a group presentation about our hometown in social studies class. I will prepare the presentation for you tomorrow.

I played volleyball with our teammates today. Our coach could not come to club today, but we could practice without any problems.

Take care! I will e-mail you tomorrow.

Yumi *flu: インフルエンザ

From: Yoko Watanabe< yokou@kis-net.com>

To: Yumi Watanabe <yumiw@kis-net.com>

Date: December 9th ,2016 Subject: Thanks for your mail

Hello Yumi,

Thank you for telling me about the classes and volleyball club.

I had a high fever and a terrible headache last night. I still have a fever but

I feel a little better today. The doctor said, "Take medicine three times a day. Sleep a lot and take a rest. Drink a lot of water or juice. Eat *nutritious food when you can."

I cannot eat much. I just stay in bed all day. I am sorry I cannot prepare our presentation. I miss you. I hope I can come back to school soon. I'll wait for your mail tomorrow.

Yoko

*nutritious: 栄養のある

- (1) What will Yumi do on December 10th?
 - 1 Prepare a presentation for Yoko.
 - 2 Give a presentation.
 - 3 Study social studies.
 - 4 Practice volleyball.
- (2) What was the news about the volleyball team?
 - 1 Their coach had a flu.
 - 2 They could practice volleyball without a coach.
 - 3 They had a problem in the team.
 - 4 They could not practice volleyball.
- (3) How is Yoko today?
 - 1 She has a high fever.
 - 2 She feels better.
 - 3 She has a terrible headache.
 - 4 She feels terrible.
- (4) What is the doctor's advice?
 - 1 Drink a lot of milk.
 - 2 Take medicine twice a day.
 - 3 Sleep and take a rest.
 - 4 Eat vegetables.

7 次の英文の内容に関して、(1)から(4)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

The Olympic Games

The Olympic Games were held in Rio de Janeiro last summer. Many countries from all over the world attended the Olympics, and every athlete tried very hard and showed us wonderful performances.

The Olympic games began over 2700 years ago in Olympia, *Greece. The Greeks loved sports and the Olympic Games were the biggest event.

Every four years around 50,000 people came from all over Greece to join and watch the games. During the Olympics, the *wars in the areas were stopped, so people could travel safely to Olympia.

There was only a running race when the Olympics began. Over the years, boxing, wrestling, horse racing, long jump and *javelin were added. But these events were different from the ones today.

There were no gold, silver, and bronze medals. Winners were given a *crown of olive leaves. They were the heroes of their cities and were welcomed by people back home.

At that time only young men could take part in the games. They had to be free men and speak Greek. Women could watch the games but could not play the games. *Married women could not even watch the games.

*Greece: ギリシャ *war:戦争 *javelin:「やり投げ」

*crown 王冠 *married 結婚している

- (1) Why were the wars stopped during the Olympics?
 - 1 To live peacefully.
 - 2 To love sports.
 - 3 To perform wonderful performances.
 - 4 To travel safely.
- (2) How many events could a Greek join when the Olympics began?
 - 1 One.
 - 2 Three.
 - 3 Five.
 - 4 Six.
- (3) What could the winners get when they won?
 - 1 Medals.
 - 2 A crown of olive leaves.
 - 3 Olive oil.
 - 4 A house.
- (4) Who could join the games?
 - 1 Men and women.
 - 2 Men and married women.
 - 3 Young women and married women.
 - 4 Free men.
- 图 次の(1)から(5)までの質問に対する答えを3語以上の英文で解答欄に書きな さい。数字は英語で書くこと。
 - (1) Are you a member of a sport team in your school?
 - (2) Do you have a smartphone?
 - (3) What time did you go to bed last night?
 - (4) Where do you usually study at home?
 - (5) What country would you like to go?